West Virginia Reading Association
Minutes of Meeting
Meeting Place:  Holiday Inn Express




Charleston, WV

Date:  April 13th, 2013
Time: 9:30 a.m.

Number of Members Present:  34

Guest 3
Secretary:  Bruce Neal

The regular meeting of the Executive Board of the West Virginia Reading Association was held at The Civic Center Holiday Inn Express in Charleston, WV.

The following members were present:

Kim Copley



Aleda Hileman



Brian Bailey

            Lisa Buckley



Frances Horton



Barbara Jones

            Joyce Morris



Kim Burris



Patricia Dixon

            Pat Myers



Dennis Caldwell


Paige Carney
            Boyd Mynes



Viki Caldwell



Shawn Sergent

            H. Moke Post



Dr. Robert Harrison


Jenny K. Stucin


Kathy Chapman


Margie Suder



Sharon Cuomo
                                            Kathy Blue



Jone Hersch

            

Kati Wade                        Sharon Diaz

            

Mary Kay Wensyel


Elaine Hussell


Janet Foss



Tony Nichols



Chrisanne Diaz
Jean Pearcy



Dr. Mary Marockie


Becky Hatfield
Dr. Maryanne Ehle




The following counties and special interest groups were represented:

Kanawha




Wood



Barbour
Brooke





Mason



Ohio
Cabell





Preston



Webster
Fayette





Jefferson


Marion



Harrison




Marshall


Nicholas 
WV Language Exchange



Read Aloud WV
CALL TO ORDER

President Jone Hersch called the Executive Board meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.  A quorum was established and the agenda was approved.

Celebrations and Awards

Proclamation- Signed by WV Governor declaring April Rediscover West Virginia Through Reading Month. 

IRA Membership Achievement Award

IRA Award of Excellence 

IRA Honor Councils: Cabell; Harrison; Kanawha; Marion; Marshall; Mason; Nicholas; Webster; and Wood Counties.
IRA Honor Presidents will be announced in June due to the date change for officer reports. 
MINUTES
Secretary Bruce Neal read by Kathy Chapman an executive summary from the November 15, 2012, Executive Board meeting.  The minutes were approved as corrected and read. 
BOARD REPORTS
Reports were given and filed by the following Executive Board members
SECRETARY REPORT

Bruce Neal sent out email correspondence updates and cards and letters of support on behalf of WVRA. 

TREASURER’S REPORT
Dennis Caldwell reviewed income and expenditures through March 31, 2013.  The report was filed.

President Elect Kathy Chapman reported activities since the last Executive Board meeting and made contact with all the committee chairs concerning serving as chairs for the 2013-14 year.

 Vice President Dr. Harrison has been working on plans for the 2013 Conference. He will be attending the IRA Conference in San Antonio Texas to finalize details related to the WVRA Conference.

Director of Membership Development Kim Burris   Total of 668 members, 74 Lifetime (1) Honorary, 545  Regular, 48 Student and 1 Student Affiliate member. 
State Coordinator Joyce Morris reported activities since the last Executive Board meeting and would like to remind everyone to complete the registration form and attend the 35th Annual WVRA Leadership Conference that is scheduled for June 12-14,2013 at the Ramada Inn, Morgantown, West Virginia.

DISTRICT DIRECTORS

The following District Directors gave reports:

District I, Mary Kay Wensyel

District III, Kathy Blue

LOCAL COUNCIL REPORTS

Reports were given (or received) and filed by the following counties and special interest groups:

Webster




Wood



Marion
Brooke





Mason



Harrison
Cabell





Preston



Nicholas

Fayette





Kanawha


Jefferson
WV Language Exchange
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Committee reports were given (or received) by the following committee chairs.

Citations and Awards-Sharon Cuomo and Jenny K. Stucin – are asking for you to nominate a deserving colleague for an award. The deadline for nominations is July 22, 2013.
Finance- H. Moke Post- working on a detailed budget for 2013-14.
Hospitality-Viki Caldwell and Janet Foss- always provide nice candy and flowers and are working on the hospitality for Leadership Conference in June. 
Long Range Planning- Dr. Mary Marockie (oral report)

Publications-Dr. Robert Harrison (oral report)
Studies and Research-Jean Pearcy- has provided us with numerous emails with researched based strategies and best practices to use in the classroom. 
Web Master-Brian Bailey- has updated the WVRA webpage with all the lasted conference information and forms.
Administrators in Reading-Boyd Mynes- shared the reading conference information with the principals.

Higher Education-Paige Carney 

IRA Honor Council-Pat Myers- IRA Honor Council submission date change please note the new date of February 1st.
Newspapers/Media in Education-Kati Wade – received six entries for the award and will be awarding the $300.00 awards at the Annual conference this November. 
Parents in Reading-Margie Suder- deadline for the Parents and Reading Honor Council is May 15th. 
Student Membership-Dr. Charline Rowland (Submitted)
Evaluations- Elaine Hussell
History and Archives- Sharon Diaz - 

Exhibits- Frances Horton and Brenda Chadwell- have mailed out vendor registration for the Conference. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

There was no unfinished business.

NEW BUSINESS

MOTION: Joyce Morris moved that Mary Kay Wenysel, District Director l, and Ronald Chadwell District Director V, continue in their respective positions for a three year term ending July 1, 2016. Kathy Blue seconded the motion. The motion carried.
MOTION: Kathy Chapman moved the following Committee Chairs for the 2013-14 Executive year be as follows:

Administrators in Reading-Boyd Mynes

Authors- Teresa Brown

By-Laws and Handbooks- Jean Workman

Citations and Awards-Sharon Cuomo and Jenny K. Stucin
Evaluations- Elaine Hussell

Exhibits- Frances Horton and Brenda Chadwell

Finance- H. Moke Post
Higher Education-Dr. Paige Carney 

History and Archives- Sharon Diaz

Hospitality-Viki Caldwell and Janet Foss

IRA Honor Council-Pat Myers

IRA Programs- Kim Copley

Long Range Planning- Dr. Mary Marockie

Newspapers/Media in Education-Kati Wade and Rebecca Hatfield 

Nominations- Jone Hersch

Parents in Reading-Margie Suder

Publications- Dr. Mary Marockie

Registration- Aleda Hileman

Student Membership- Dr. Charline J. Rowland

Studies and Research- Jean Pearcy

Web Master and Technology- Brian Bailey

Kim Burris seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Jone Hersch stepped down as president and Kathy Chapman ran the meeting.
MOTION: Joyce Morris moved Jone Hersch complete the unexpired term of Sharon Diaz, District Director ll, which will expire July 1, 2014. Kim Burris seconded the motion. The motion carried.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Officer Reports are due to IRA by June 1st. Must be done to qualify for Honor President.
The next Executive Board Meeting- June 14th, 2013 at the Ramada Inn in Morgantown 
ADJOURNMENT
President Jone Hersch adjourned the meeting at 11:50
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